LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
September 16, 2010
LVHS Cafeteria – 6:00 p.m.
The annual meeting of members of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) was held in the cafeteria at Las Vegas High School (“LVHS”), 6800 E. Sahara, Las Vegas, NV.  A quorum was present.  The meeting was attended by the following members of the Board of Directors.

Rollie Gibbs, President



Kae Bogdanovich

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.
Michael Hollingshead and Nancy Murray Harkess were unable to attend due to other commitments.  Bruce Langson was out of town.


The meeting was also attended by the following members:

Jerry Belt (1952)



Sandy Pettit Backus (1965)


Carmella Harris Chris (1956)


Darlene Pinter (1956)

Diane Pahor Belt (1956)



Michele Rebar (1964)

In addition, we were very pleased to have in attendance LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett, Assistant Principal Joe Petrie, Student Council Advisor Kevin Kloeker, and 6 members of the Student Council.  The board expressed their appreciation for the level of support given to the LVHSAA by the staff of LVHS.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting and then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Election of Board of Directors
Patty pointed out that the LVHSAA Bylaws require 10% of the membership for a quorum for the transaction of business at any meeting of the members, and that valid proxies are counted in the number of votes made on any action.  As of the date of the meeting, the LVHSAA has 331 paid members, meaning that we would need a minimum of 33 members to vote, either in person or by mailed-in proxy, for the election of the board.  We had a quorum, with 12 members in attendance, plus 130 valid proxies. 
A count of all votes resulted in the re-election of existing board members Carole Inghram Montalto and Kae Jones Bogdanovich, and the election of new board member Matt Shilsky.  Congratulations Carole, Kae and Matt!
Financial Report
Patty Haack gave a report on all income and expenses since inception of the LVHSAA.  Our income included $30,695 in membership dues, $3833 from raffle ticket sales at the last three Wildcat Reunions, plus $8990 in donations to the scholarship fund.  The major expenses were $3856 for the Wildcat float, $5000 for scholarships and $1058 in legal expenses.  Other expenses included printing, postage, and the non-profit postal permit.  Patty pointed out that the only legal expenses were actual out-of-pocket expenses, and that the law firm of Lionel, Sawyer and Collins has done thousands of dollars of work for us at no charge (thanks to Richard Bryan).  The association does not have any outstanding liabilities, and currently has a balance of $30,447 in their bank account.  The majority of those funds will be placed into an interest bearing account in the near future.
A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously passed to approve the financial report.

Ratification of Corporate Actions
A motion was made and seconded, and unanimously approved by all attending members that all activities and transactions reported by the LVHSAA Board of Directions and reflected on the books and records of the LVHSAA to date are deemed to have been taken in the best interest of the corporation and are hereby ratified, affirmed and approved.
Review of LVHSAA Accomplishments
Rollie Gibbs gave a recap of the following:


* The Proclamation received by the LVHSAA from the City of Las Vegas, declaring September, 2010 


  as Las Vegas High School Alumni Association month in Las Vegas.  Rollie presented the 


  Proclamation to LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett for display at the school.


* The Wildcat float and the LVHS marching band participated in the 2010 Helldorado Parade and 


   won the Best of Helldorado award.  


* The Wildcat float was a big hit in the Homecoming Parade at LVHS in October, 2009. 

Dave Williams gave a recap of the following:


* The LVHS Website, which is updated on an almost daily basis, and the LVHS Facebook page.


* The establishment of the LVHSAA Mentoring and Grant Programs


* The establishment of the LVHSAA Vehicle Donation Program

Carol Montalto gave an update on our Scholarship Program:


* The LVHSAA awarded two scholarships totaling $2000 in 2009 and four scholarships totaling $3000


  in 2010.  The recipients all enrolled at UNLV.
Patty Haack gave a recap of the following:


* The LVHSAA has 331 paid members, including 59 lifetime members.  In addition, we have 7 


  honorary lifetime members, 4 2010 scholarship winners that were given two-year memberships, and 

  12 2009 graduates that were given one year free memberships.

* The 2010 Wildcat Reunion was very successful.  We had a total of 635 attendees, a new record, and


  made $1767 on the raffle for the LVHSAA scholarship fund.  We are open to suggestions on how to


  make the 2011 Wildcat Reunion even better!

Future LVHSAA Plans
LVHSAA plans for 2011 include:


* Awarding of larger scholarships in 2011

* At least three fund-raising events to benefit the scholarship fund


* Participating with the Wildcat float in the LVHS Homecoming Parade on October 8th

* Participating with the Wildcat float in the May 14, 2011 Helldorado Parade


* Obtaining grants and establishing endowments to benefit LVHS and its teachers


* Obtaining grants for the scholarship fund


* Continuing to interact with LVHS staff, students and parents


* Placing ads in the LVHS Desert Breeze and 2011 Yearbook

Volunteers
The LVHSAA would like to have more volunteers to help on some of the committees.  We will be reviewing the new and renewal Membership Applications and will be contacting those alumni that indicated they would be willing to help with various activities.

A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at approximately 7:00 p.m.

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted.  Please note that these minutes will be reviewed and approved at the next Annual Membership Meeting in 2011.
Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
